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New studies aim to address groundwater issues 

T
~ere probably 
is no more 
contentious 
issue in cen

tral Wisconsin than 
groundwater. 

The unique geology 
of what is known as 
the Central Sands 
region makes us the 
home of one of the 
highest concentra
tions of high-capacity 
wells in the state. 
More than half of the 
irrigation wells in 
Wisconsin are located 
here. Vegetable and 
cranberry growers, 
livestock operations 
and many other agri
cultural users rely on 
a dependable supply 
of water, as do manu
facturers and munici
palities. 

The Central Sands 
is also home to more 
than 800 miles of 
trout streams and 
more than 300 lakes 
of 10 acres or more. 
Waterfront landown
ers and lovers of out
door sports have of
ten been dismayed by 
declining surface wa
ter levels, fish kills 
and dry stream beds, 
and they wonder what 
impa~t high-cap wells 
are having. And de
spite a wealth of re
search, there is a no
table lack of consen
sus on how various 
climate, geological 
and use factors affect 
groundwater levels. 

Without agreement 
on the science, dis
cussions of how to 
manage our ground
water resources often 
end in frustration. 

JULIE 
LASSA 

STATE 
SENATOR 

Little Plover as a 
model 

With the discussion 
of so many ground
water issues occur
ring throughout the 
Central Sands, I 
worked with a biparti
san group of Central 
Wisconsin legislators 
to invite Department 
of Natural Resources 
water specialists to 
help our constituents 
understand the DNR's 
current plans and 
have their questions 
answered. 

On Jan. 7, more 
than 300 people gath
ered at the Village 
Hall in Plover to hear 
the DNR discuss their 
plans to conduct an 
analysis of the Little 
Plover River water
shed in Portage Coun
ty. Their goal is to 
develop a model that 
can be used to un
derstand how high
cap pumping, com
bined with other fac
tors, influenc~s both 
groundwater and sur
face water levels - a 
model that can then 
be applied elsewhere 
in the Central Sands 
and statewide. 

The Little Plover 
River Basin is a great 
candidate for this 
kind of pilot project. 
On one hand, much is 
already known about 
the geology and 

groundwater condi
tions there - it is, in 
fact, reputed to be the 
most studied river in 
America. The Little 
Plover is also one of 
the nation's most en
dangered rivers, with 
dry-ups and fish kills 
a regular occurrence. 
This has prompted the 
village of Plover as 
well as local growers 
and industry to make 
changes to reduce the 
impact on the river. A 
groundwater model 
that can help protect 
the Little Plover will 
teach us much that 
can be applied to oth
er watersheds 
throughout the area. 

The model the DNR 
intends to develop can 
be thought of as a 
kind of water budget. 
Using a sophisticated 
computer simulation, 
it will be able to show 
how factors like rain
fall, underground 
water flow, and water 
use affect ground
water levels, as well 
as the level and flow 
of surface waters. 
This computer model 
will then be able to 
predict, for instance, 
what the water table 
level will be given 
various amounts of 
rainfall and high-cap 
pumping. 

Frustrated 
residents 

The DNR is also 
planning a Central 
Sands Strategic 
Analysis, which will 
summarize existing 
monitoring and man
agement efforts and 
the current regula-

tory framework, and 
provide a public proc
ess for the develop
ment of possible solu
tions for the long
term management and 
protection of both 
groundwater and sur
f ace water resources 
in the Central Sands. 
A draft outline of the 
Strategic Analysis is 
scheduled to be re
leased to the news 
media this week; pub
lic input on the scope 
of the strategic analy
sis will be accepted 
for 30 days. A draft 
Strategic Analysis 
should be out for pub
lic comment in early 
2015. 

Having heard from 
hundreds of constitu
ents on groundwater 
issues, I know much 
of their frustration 
stems from not get
ting clear answers 
about the causes of 
water level problems 
and not having a proc
ess through which to 
address those prob
lems. I'm optimistic 
that the Little Plover 
River study and the 
Central Sands strate
gic analysis will move 
us closer to a bal
anced and effective 
approach to managing 
our precious ground
water for the benefit 
of all of us who de
pend on it. 

Sen. Julie Lassa, D-Stevens 
Point, represents the 24th 
Senate District. Visit the 
University of Wisconsin 
Extension's website at 
http://fyi.uwex.edu/ 
littlep/overmodel fo r more 
information on the Little 
Plover River study. 


